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Gayton Primary School PTA AGM    
Tuesday 24th November 2022 

  

  

  

Present: Jeni Fitch (Co-chair), Jenny Young (Secretary), Mrs J. McAleny (Head Teacher), Lindsay 

Murphy, Katie Welton, Lisa Dobson, Victoria Craven, Lori Shelbourne, Beverley Sequeira, Sarah 

Dickinson 

Apologies: Sharon Garforth, Matt Fitch, Nicky Chapman, Thea Sheppard, Mary-Ann Bentham 

  

1. Minutes from 9th November 2021 AGM   

Minutes were AGREED. 

2. Matters arising from the 9th November 2021 AGM Minutes  

Re. Item 8.a – Update on the New Phonics Scheme and the expected request to the PTA to 

supplement funds for this – Mrs McAleny reported that following an extensive review and 

categorisation of the existing School books in conjunction with an external approved phonics 

consultant, many of the School’s existing books could be used for the new reading scheme.  PTA 

funding was therefore not requested for new books.  

3. Trustees’ Annual Report 

Jeni Fitch thanked all the committee members and everybody who has volunteered, helped and 

supported PTA events over the past year.  She noted that it has been another successful year for the 

PTA.  In spite of continued COVID related challenges, which has necessitated some adaptations to 

fundraising events and activities, the PTA has still managed to raise a good amount of funding.  This 

has enabled the PTA to fund a number of things for School over this year, including Year 6 year books, 

Christmas Panto screenings for all year groups, welly sheds for all year groups to assist with the OPAL 

programme, and a sand pit addition to the OPAL programme.  There is also a healthy amount left in 

the account for the committee to agree how to spend. 

4. Treasurer’s Report 

Matt Fitch was unable to attend the meeting, so sent a written Treasurer’s Report for review by the 

committee.  The full report is included as appendix 1 below. 

There was a discussion about how to spend the £12,7798.65 of funds.  Mrs McAleny reported that 

the School would likely want to request support from the PTA to fund some purchases in line with the 

OPAL programme: a wooden structure to provide opportunity for climbing and a sheltered area for 

the playground (shelter from rain, wind or sun, depending on the time of year and therefore facilitate 

all weather play).  Mrs McAleny agreed to confirm the School’s request to the PTA as soon as 

possible, following some internal meetings.   

There were no other matters raised in relation to this report. 
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5. Election of committee/trustees 

• Katie Welton was elected to the post of Co-Chair after being proposed by Lindsay Murphy and 

seconded by Victoria Craven.  

• Lindsey Murphy was elected to the post of Co-Chair after being proposed by Katie Welton and 

seconded by Beverley Sequeira.  

• Lisa Dobson was elected to the post of Co-Chair after being proposed by Jeni Fitch and seconded 

by Sarah Dickinson 

• Matt Fitch was re-elected to the role of Treasurer after being proposed by Lisa Dobson and 

seconded by Katie Welton.  

• Jenny Young was re-elected to the post of after being proposed by Lindsey Murphy and seconded 

by Jeni Fitch. 

 

Mrs McAleny expressed her thanks to the outgoing committee members for all their hard work 

during their time in post and also expressed thanks to the new co-chairs and to the continuing 

committee members for taking on roles for the upcoming year. 

 

6. AOB 

There was no other business to record. 
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Appendix 1 – Treasurer’s Report 
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